
 
 

 

Minutes 
EAP Winter Meeting - Primary and Secondary Care  

Friday, 7 December, 2018|14:30-16:30 
 
Chairs:  
Primary Care Working Group -  Jernej Završnik 
Secondary Care Working Group -  Károly Illy 
 
1. The agenda was approved. 
 
2. The minutes of the Spring Meeting in Sofia, May 2018, were approved. 
 
3. New country delegates: delegates from Spain, Portugal and Slovenia introduced themselves. 
 
4. Stefano del Torso presented the final report of the MOCHA-project. The presentation will be 

published on the website. 
 
5. Developmental dysplasia of the hip (DDH) in children – a European study on diagnosis and 

treatment. Peter Altorjai reported on the meeting from the DDH group, that took place in 
September in Hungary. The presentation will be published on the website. 

 
6. Minimal training requirements and requirement for the educational centers in primary care. 

The 3 important questions from Sofia May 2018 were highlighted again by Jernej Zavrsnik: 

1. As Primary Care paediatrics will require additional training (over and above that in 
the Common Trunk syllabus) then we need to decide whether we term that 
‘specialization’ or give it a different name (such as ‘higher training’). Whatever it is 
called it would entail at least 2 years of extra training.  

2. We need to consider (although not necessarily decide) how we name this profession 
(primary care, community care...) and how it relates to ‘general paediatrics’.  

3. At present the format for training requirements that is required by UEMS must 
include discussion of the methods of assessment of trainees, trainers and training 
centres.  

It was decided in Sofia that certain items should be added, such as training 
requirements, in order to be adopted by the UEMS.  

Robert Ross Russell presented the details of the training requirements. Next steps should include: 

 Collation of advice on training centre requirements 

 Review of UEMS documentation 

 Liaison with ECPCP 

 Presentation at tertiary group meeting 

 Approval by GA and UEMS 
 
 
 



 
 

 

 
2. 
 

7.  Key problems of the paediatric primary and secondary care on the European level and in various 
European countries. 
Gabriela Kubatova from Czech Republic reported about the problems they are facing with their 
authorities and asked EAP for support 

 
8.  Elections of the new chair of the Primary care and Secondary care 9. 
 
Peter Altorjai was elected chair of the primary care council. 
Károly Illy was elected chair of the secondary care council. 
 
Closure of the meeting 
 
 


